
 

1 

 

 
 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 

2022 RFP:  Converting Existing Beds to PCH Services 

Questions?  Email us anytime at dcf.askrfp@dcf.nj.gov 

Contacts: Patti Bowen                                                                                 
                Loren LaBadie  

 

 
1) Are we required to be an approved provider or licensed under DCF 

and/or CSOC to apply? 
 

Yes. Eligibility is limited to agencies who currently operate a Psychiatric 
Community Home (PCH), for the purpose of converting existing residential 
programs in other select Intensities of Service (Group Home, Residential 
Treatment Center or Specialty Bed Program (SPEC) Program); and have 
a home available for conversion.  

 
2) For the PCH RFP one of the questions is related to previous RFPs in 

the past 18 months. The COVID beds were not a part of the 
traditional RFP process.  We operated two contracts for COVID 
emergency beds.  Is that considered via RFP?  
 
No, COVID emergency beds were not contracted through an RFP. 

 
3) Are you considering the recent emergency TH bed transition as a 

new program or a submitted proposal? 
 
No, the recent emergency treatment home beds were not contracted 
through an RFP. 
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